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Dear Friends, 
 
Thank you for your prayers and gracious support!!  The Lord has given safety in 
travel, both in the air and on the ground.  Prov. 1:33 “But whoso hearkeneth unto 
me shall dwell safely, and shall be quiet from fear of evil.”  Our round trip to 
Micronesia covered approx. 20,000 miles.  Many hours in the air, plus the waiting 
time between flights.  Thank you again for your concern and support. 
 
A nephew, Roy McCoy, traveled with me to the islands.  Roy is a fine Christian 
young man, very active in his Church and a cotton farmer.  He had always wanted 
to see the work in Micronesia, since Norma and I first went out.  Roy realized 
early in the trip, that Micronesia was a long, long way from home!!  He was also 
intrigued with the fact that we left Honolulu early on Monday morning and arrived 
in Pohnpei that afternoon, which was Tuesday afternoon there. 
 
We were in Pohnpei seven days and I preached six times.  Bro. Danny Whetstone, 
the President of World Wide New Testament Baptist Mission, and his wife joined 
us in Pohnpei.  Bro. Danny and I were there to interview two of our Pastors.  We 
will tell you more about the purpose of these interviews in a later report.  We were 
able to do a little sightseeing with the Whetstones and Bro. McCoy.  We enjoyed 
the fellowship with Churches there and their Pastors, Bro. Isamo Welles, Bro. 
Sonny Padock, Bro. Rick Vera Cruz, Bro. Rickson Kihleng, and Bro. Clayton 
Eliam.   
 
We left on the next Tuesday for Guam.  What a blessing to see Pastor Elwood 
Hurst and his dear wife!!  On Wednesday night Bro. Danny Whetstone and I both 
preached in the Prayer service.  Then, on Thursday, I preached in the Harvest 
Baptist Bible Institute Chapel.  I knew many of these young people from the lower 
islands.  When Norma and I were in Guam, I taught in the Bible institute, so it was 
a precious time for me. 
 
Roy and I spent some time with Ohana Baptist Church in Honolulu and I preached 
one service there.  What a great work and a great Pastor! 
 
Please PRAY for Norma!!!  She has had some difficult days over the past few 
months with the irritable bowel syndrome.   
 
In His Service and yours, 
Dalton and Norma Heath 


